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Charlotte Gensler, CPM, CPO           Scott Elder 
Executive Director for Procurement              Superintendent  

  

DATE: 11/13/2023 

RFP NUMBER: 24-021CG Part A and Part B 

RFP TITLE:  IBAC Medical, Dental, Vision Plans and Related Services 
ADDENDUM NUMBER:  3 to Part B 

 

 

Addendum #3 for RFP 24-021CG Part B 

Questions and Answers 

 

1. The Geo Access asks for results to be broken down by county, however the census 

information provided only gives member zip code. Our understanding is that some 

zip codes in New Mexico cross county lines. If this is the case, how should we 

address this in the Geo Access?  

 

The Geo Access by county should be based on the county with the most area within a zip 

code for those circumstances where zip codes overlap two or more counties. 

 

2. Can you please clarify if IBAC is adding additional IRO reviews? Currently IBAC 

follows NM OSI requirements in which they have two internal levels of appeal, then 

contact NM OSI to request an IRO. 

 

This question is regarding external review requirements of the No Surprises Act. The IBAC 

would like to understand each offeror’s approach in order to the agencies remain in 

compliance with applicable state and federal regulations. 

 

3. Will there be consideration given to possibly extending the submission deadline for 

the Part B proposals? 

 

There is no anticipated extension for Part B proposals, which are due on Wednesday, 

November 22, 2023 at 3:00pm local time. 

 

ACKNOWLEDGE ADDENDUM WITH SUBMITTED PROPOSAL:    
Addenda not signed and returned may consider the RFP non-responsive and may be rejected.  
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